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English Café at English Support Room 

 On Friday, 27th May, 20 students from Nagasaki Higashi English Club and Nagasaki Higashi 

Junior High School participated in English Café at English Support Room of Nagasaki Univer-

sity Faculty of Economics.  Associate Professor Tom Desi made a wonderful presentation about 

the school life in the U.S.A.  After that, Higashi students enjoyed discussing with the non-

Japanese college students the differences regarding the school life in English.  One of the dif-

ferences is the way to have lunch, and all the participants made their original lunch from a caf-

eteria menu that Associate Professor Desi provided .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Lecture by Dr. Mahathir bin Mohamad 

On Saturday, 28th May, 19 students from Nagasaki Higashi Eng-

lish Club attened  the special lecture by the former prime minis-

ter of Malaysia Dr. Mahathir bin Mohamad at Nakabe Auditori-

um in Nagasaki University Bunkyo Campus.  Dr. Mahathir stat-

ed strongly that  peace and wars can never coexist and that no 

military forces will be capable of ending any conflicts.  Then, he 

introduced the three approaches to peace:  negotiation, arbitra-

tion, and the international court of laws.  After the lecture, Miss 

Momoka Nakata of Year 12 asked the question “What does it take to  be a leader?”  To this, Dr. 

Mahathir answered “To be a leader, you ought to listen to your followers and to work hard to 

make their wishes come true.”  Every listener seemed to be determined to work hard to make 

the world a truly peaceful place to live, which is also Dr. Mahathir’s wish. 

 

Two Nagasaki Higashi students participate in MEXT TOBITATE Program 

Miss Chiko Fujimoto of Year 11 and Miss Ryo Tanaka of Year 10 have successfully been admit-

ted in TOBITATE! Young Ambassador Program hosted by the Ministry of Education.  Miss Fu-

jimoto, who is on the Academic (Take-off) course, will participate in the two-week study pro-

gram in Los Angeles, the U.S.A., said, “I am going to do some research on advertising at the  

airports and sightseeing spots and interview  some Disney creators.  From these I hope that I 

will be able to learn some ideas about making good advertisements that will fascinate people 

around the world.  After I return, I am going to share my experiences with my friends.”  Miss 

Tanaka, who is on the Professional course, will study for about two weeks in Sydney, Australia.  

“There must be many things for me to learn from this opportunity.  I would like this experience 

to help me work hard in the future,” said Miss Tanaka passionately. 

In front of Nakabe Auditorium 

Associate Professor Desi’s Presentation Discussion about school life 


